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 The official Newsletter of the Award Winning  

Northern Illinois Corvette Club 

Greetings for March 
 

We got back on track with the March 

meeting being the first Sunday of the 

month. The weather had been so nice 

the week before our meeting there 

seemed to be a fair amount of 

optimism that spring was just around 

the corner. Unfortunately this week 

following the meeting has been back 

to winter with snow, wind, and cold. 

 

We thank Ken and Cindy Starzyk for hosting the 

Bowling Party on February 17th. I believe there were 

more diners at Old Chicago afterward than there were 

bowlers (that included Louise and me). Ken had 

trophies to hand out to the best and worst scores. 

 

Gene and Karin Alfors are hosting the Wine Tasting 

Party on March 17th. Details are on the Web site. You 

should have signed up by now. 

 

It was announced that all club activities now require a 

signed waiver for all those attending for insurance 

purposes. 

 

There are several changes being considered for the By-

Laws so if you are aware of anything that needs to be 

updated, please let me know so we can consider it at the 

same time as the other changes (proposed changes can 

be found in the March newsletter). 

 

I am changing the topic this month to a more relevant 

subject.  After the meeting, Steve asked me when I 

thought it would be safe to get the Corvettes back on the 

road without concern about salt on the road. It made me 

think about the various concerns for getting cars in and 

out of storage. The experts talk about putting the car on 

stands to keep the tires round and fresh liquids. They 

also talk about electrical checks like turn signals and 

head lights. I have to admit that I am not very 

conscientious about car storage. I don’t do most of the 

things that the experts recommend. 

 

When I finally get ready to drive the cars that have not 

run for a long time I essentially just try to start them up 

and see what happens. I do have a “Battery Tender” on 

the Corvette and that seems to be adequate for keeping 

the battery charged. I did have one of the run flat tires 

show zero air pressure after last winter, but that tire held 

air all last summer so it will be interesting to see if there 

is an issue this year. 

 

The garage space that I use is dry, although not heated. 

There are no extreme temperature swings to cause a lot 

of moisture condensation. I do play it safe with some 

“Sta-Bil” in the gas for the winter. I have never 

experienced significant start up issues (knock on wood}. 

I usually need to get some dust off the car even with a 

good car cover. 

 

By the time I get around to driving the stored cars in the 

spring there usually has been some rains to wash the salt 

off the roads but there might still be some sand at low 

travel spots on the road. I drive in the rain, if need be. 

So I guess I just consider it one of the necessities of 

enjoying the Corvette to take some risks with the roads 

when it comes out of storage. 

 

If you have any questions 

or concerns about the 

club, please let me know. 

Leon Gorsch  
 NICC President 

Love ‘Vettes, Have Fun, Give Back! 

March 2018 

Advertisers:  http://nicccorvette.com/index.cfm/nicc-advertisers/ 
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Unless otherwise posted, all 
Membership and Board meetings are 

held on Sundays at: 
 
 Sam’s Ristorante 
 6075 E. Riverside Blvd. 
 Rockford, IL 61114 
 

Members are welcome to attend the 
Board Meetings. 

Guests are welcome to attend the 
Social Hour and Membership Meetings. 

 

http://www.mwregion.com/schedule.html 2018 - NCCC & MWR Events 

2018 - Other Events of Interest 

Jun. 7 - 9 Corvette Adventures  http://www.corvetteadventures.com/ 

Jun. 21 - 23 Bloomington Gold 2018         http://bloomingtongold.com/ 

Jul. 29 Turning Back Time Car Show, Sycamore IL   website 

Aug. 23 - 26 Corvettes at Carlisle                                                 website 

2018 - Membership and Board Meetings 

Apr 8 6:00 PM - Social Hour    7:00 PM - Meeting 

May 6 5:00 PM - Board Meeting 

  6:00 PM - Social Hour    7:00 PM - Meeting 

Jun 3 6:00 PM - Social Hour    7:00 PM - Meeting 

Jul 1 6:00 PM - Social Hour    7:00 PM - Meeting 

Jul 29 6:00 PM - Social Hour    7:00 PM - Meeting 

Aug 26 6:00 PM - Social Hour    7:00 PM - Meeting 

Oct 7 4:30 PM - Board Meeting 

  6:00 PM - Social Hour    7:00 PM - Meeting 

Nov 4 5:00 PM - Social Hour    6:00 PM - Meeting 

Dec 2 3:30 PM - Board Meeting 

  5:00 PM - Social Hour    6:00 PM - Meeting 

2018 - NICC Events - See website for updates & flyers 

Mar Sat 17 7:00 PM Wine Tasting Party Gene & Karin Alfors (see flyer) 

Apr Sat 21 10:00 AM Perryville Cleanup (tentative date) 

May Sat-Sun 5-6 TBA NCCC Meetings Sheraton Westport, St. Louis, MO 

 Sat 12 TBA Spring Run Host(s) & location needed. 

 Sat 19 TBA NICC Car Show Roscoe Antique Mall - until 3:00 PM 

 Sat 26 TBA Parade Young at Heart 

 Mon 28 TBA Parade Pecatonica 

Jun Sat  2 TBA Mini Run Poplar Grove Airport (Starzyk’s) 

 Sun  3 TBA Parade Leaf River 

 Mon 11 5:30 PM Sonic Cruise Night Doug & Tauna Billups 

 Sat 16 TBA Parade Old Settlers Day 

 Sat 23 TBA Progressive Dinner Jackson’s (2 more hosts needed) 

Jul Wed   4 TBA Parade Cherry Valley 

 Sat-Sun 7-8 TBA Low Speed Event Wilmot, WI 

 Sun-Fri 15-20 TBA NCCC Convention New Orleans, LA 

Aug Sat   5 TBA Run Elkheart Lake, WI 

 Sat 11 TBA Freeport Cruise Night Freeport, IL 

 Sat-Sun 11-12 TBA Low Speed Events Crystal Lake, IL 

If you have other appropriate events of 
interest that you’d like to see publicized 

please send the details to the email address 
below. They will be included as space 

allows. 
editor@nicccorvette.com 

For additions or corrections please contact: 
         Editor@NICCCorvette.com 

Check the Website for updates; 

http://www.mwregion.com/schedule.html
http://www.corvetteadventures.com/
http://bloomingtongold.com/
http://www.turningbacktimecarshow.com
http://www.carlisleevents.com/carlisle-events/corvettes-at-carlisle
http://nicccorvette.com/index.cfm/news-events/
mailto:editor@nicccorvette.com?subject=NICC%20Events
mailto:Editor@NICCCorvette.com
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Important  Club  Member  Dates 

Birthdays 

NICC Sunshine Club 
 

Club Members: 
If you know of someone who needs to be 
remembered by our club, via a card or a 

note, please notify: 
 

 Doris Hicks, Sunshine Club Chair, at 
dorishicks78@gmail.com 

815-885-2426 
Is your Birthday or Anniversary 
incorrect or missing?  Please 

let us know! 
editor@nicccorvette.com 

Anniversaries 

 

If you just need a reason to celebrate: 

 
 

 Mar 11 Johnny Appleseed Day 

 Mar 13 Ear Muffs Day 

 Mar 14 National Potato Chip Day 

 Mar 15 Buzzards' Day 

 Mar 16 Everything you do is Right Day 

 Mar 17 Submarine Day 

 Mar 19 Corn Dog Day 

 Mar 20 National Alien Abductions Day 

 Mar 22 International Goof Off Day 

 Mar 23 National Chip and Dip Day 

 Mar 24 National Chocolate Covered Raisins Day 

 Mar 25 Pecan Day 

 Mar 26 Make Up Your Own Holiday Day 

 Apr 1 National Fun Day/ Fun at Work Day 

 Apr 2 International Children's Book Day 

 Apr 2 Tweed Day 

 Apr 6 Sorry Charlie Day 

 Apr 7 No Housework Day 

 Apr 10 National Siblings Day 

 Apr 11 Barbershop Quartet Day 

 
 

Courtesy of: 

  http://www.holidayscalendar.com 

Birthdays are good for your health; the 
more you have, the longer you live. 
A FarmersAlmanac.com Philosofact 

March 

Donna Kohley 

Robert Van Cura 

Jackie McClammer 

Barbara Jackson  

Bill Morr 

Nina Morgan 

William Naretta 

Robert Lai 

Darlene Weaver   

Marla Schiller   

April 

March 

April 

Paul & Jane Zeien        

Jeff & Onie Drewelow     

Mike & Jackie McClammer 

Frank Whitney 

Janet Wilson     

Cindy Starzyk 

Roger DeVries 

Louise Gorsch    

Anne Vosberg     

Mike McClammer 

Tom & Millie Peck        

Doug & Tauna Billups     

mailto:dorishicks78@gmail.com?subject=NICC%20Sunshine
mailto:editor@nicccorvette.com?subject=NICC%20Important%20Date
http://www.holidayscalendar.com
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Facebook:     www.facebook.com/Northern-Illinois-Corvette-Club-325403354269390/ 

FROM YOUR SOCIAL DIRECTOR 

  
Hello all you lucky club members!  Have I got news for you - PLEASE BE SURE TO READ........ 

First, thanks again to Ken & Cindy for the bowling outing.  It was so fun - with trophies handed out to 
boot!  Remember all of our events are about fun and good company.  Feel free to come watch or 
meet up with us afterwards for a drink and/or dinner. 
 
Looking forward, below are a few potential updates to the calendar: 
  
 5/12 - Spring Run - two suggestions came up - Cave of the Mounds or Devils Lake/Dells/
Baraboo.  Does this sound like something you’d like to host? 
  
 6/2 - NEW - Mini Run to Poplar Grove Airport for their hot dog/brat/chips lunch (Starzyk’s). 
 
 6/17 or 6/30 - NEW- Potential “Learn to Autocross” event at Rivets Stadium.  (Wilson’s). 
  
 6/23 - Progressive Dinner - Steve & I will host one leg of the trip and therefore we just need two 
more.  Not to put anyone on the spot but wouldn’t it be nice to end up at Doug & Marla’s pool??? 
  
 8/25 - Club Picnic @ the Starzyk’s hanger in Poplar Grove. 
  
 9/22 - NEW -Fall Run hosted by the Peck’s. 
  
 9/29 - NEW DATE - Wiener Roast at the Gorsch’s. 
  
 Finally, MOTION TO BE VOTED ON IN APRIL.....We talked a bit at the Board meeting about the 
Winter Party planned for January 2019.  We want to “freshen up” this event by doing a couple of 
things different this year.  The biggest change would be that we charge only $25 per person to at-
tend! This means that the club would invest approximately $600.00 more than what was budg-
eted.  The other difference is that we will provide all the prizes.  We would love to see more than 35 
people attend this year and hope to make this a really special event.  This will be discussed at our 
next meeting so give it some thought and come prepared to vote in April.  

 

Barb Jackson 

NICC WANTS YOU FOR MEMBERSHIP DIRECTOR 
 

Would you like to serve your club as a director? The NICC is looking for someone to assume 
the responsibilities of Membership Director. The duties include: 

Keep roster updated as new members join. Order nametags. 

Keep prospective membership packets available for possible new members (these are all 
updated and printed for 2018). 

Send renewal packets in August and follow-up through October 15
th
 deadline. 

Pick up club mail at post office. 

If you have any questions, need more information, or are willing to submit your name for 
consideration to this director position, contact President Leon Gorsch.  

http://www.facebook.com/Northern-Illinois-Corvette-Club-325403354269390/
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NICC Minutes 

March 4, 2018 (Unapproved) 
 

 1. Opening and Call to Order:  
The NICC Monthly Membership meeting was called to order by President Leon Gorsch at 6:02 p.m. with 32 
members present.  
2.  List of Officers, Directors, & Committee Chairs: 

 
 3. Introduction of Guests:  No guests tonight. 
 4. Opening Comments:  Leon commented on the beautiful weather which signifies that it is a good time 
to get the Corvettes out. He gave tribute to Kerry Lopin, whose celebration of life was a wake-up call for all 
of us to make a greater effort to get to know each other better. 
 5. Minutes: Leon asked for a motion to review, object to and/or approve the minutes from January 28, 
2018 (February club meeting). The motion was made, seconded and approved. 
 6. Introduction of Officers, Directors and Chairs; call for reports: 
President - Leon Gorsch: No further comments at this time. 
Governor - Arnie Bailey, Absent.  Nancy Bailey: New membership cards will be mailed to everyone in 
four weeks or less. A waiver for NCCC’s insurance company needs to be signed by every member and 
participant at every club sanctioned event, including our monthly member meetings. The National Corvette 
Museum has a new racing video game. Mike Yeager will be inducted in the National Corvette Museum Hall 
of Fame. The Midwest Region Awards Party will be held on March 10, 2018. There are 375 people 
registered so far for the NCCC Convention in New Orleans. 65 hotel rooms are still opened. Future 
conventions will be held in Colorado and Indiana. Scholarship applications will be accepted between 
February 1st and June 1st. If you want to be on Facebook let Nancy know.  
Secretary - Cindy Starzyk: No report. 
Treasurer - Doug Billups: Absent. Brick: Brick filled in for Doug remarking that the club took in more than 
it spent and we have a balance of $16,944.09. A question arose asking if this money is in an interest-
bearing account. Brick stated that it is probably in a type of account to which we can have quick access. 
Doug Billups will be able to answer that question more specifically.  
Membership - Tauna Billups, Absent. Leon: Leon reported that we have 105 members as of 1-7-18. 
Parliamentarian - Doris Hicks: No report. 

Historian - Nancy Bailey:& Carolyn Samuelson: No Report. 

NCM Ambassador - Louise Gorsch: Absent. 
Sunshine Club Chair - Doris Hicks:  No report.  
Sergeant-at-arms - Gene Stimart: Absent. Fen: Fen collected $4 in badge fines. 
Editor - Preston Morgan: Preston reiterated his monthly plea for articles. He has established an “Honor 
Roll” for those who submit articles that are printed in the newsletter. So far, Tauna, Donna and Cindy are 
on the Honor Roll. Preston has also created a new aspect to the newsletter. If you submit a Corvette 
question, Preston will research and/or answer it. Please submit anything for the March newsletter by March 
7th, or March 9th at the very latest. 
Social Director - Barb Jackson: Barb reported that everyone had a great time and good food at our 
Bowling Event on February 17th. March 10th is the Midwest Awards Party and the Wine Tasting is coming 

(Continued on page 6) 

President: Leon Gorsch Sergeant-at-Arms: Gene Stimart 

Governor: Arnie Bailey Editor: Preston Morgan 

Secretary: Cindy Starzyk Social Director: Barb Jackson 

Treasurer: Doug Billups Quartermaster: Barb Johnson 

Membership: Tauna Billups Advertising: Jeff Drewelow 

Parliamentarian: Doris Hicks Public Relations: Ken Starzyk 

Historian/s: Nancy Bailey & Carolyn Samuelson Webmaster: Linda Stimart 

NCM Ambassador: Louise Gorsch Parade Director: Dennis Mathews 

Sunshine Chair: Doris Hicks   
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up on March 17th. Since the Pecks will be away so close to the date for the Spring Run, they prefer to do 
their planned run in the fall, so we are looking for a destination for the Spring Run and a confirmation of a 
host. The club picnic will be at, or around the Starzyks’ hangar in Poplar Grove Airport on August 25th. 
Details will come soon. Details regarding the Holiday Party for January, 2019 will be in the newsletter. 
Prizes for the raffle tonight are: the mystery box, a C7 cooler with $50 Target gift card and a “Love” sign. 
Quartermaster - Barb Johnson: No report.  
Advertising - Jeff Drewelow: Jeff had fallen from the top of a ladder. Though he did incur some injuries, 
he is all right now. He reported that Jim Holder, Complete Sheep Shop, Discount Tires, Vito’s, Firehouse 
Pub, Ricotta’s Automotive and some others have renewed their sponsorship for this year. A couple of 
businesses have chosen to drop out of their sponsorships with NICC. Again, please tell Jeff which 
businesses you frequent and what you like about them. Make sure you mention your NICC affiliation when 
you do utilize any of our club sponsors.  
Public Relations - Ken Starzyk: Ken stated that the club’s August 25th picnic can be at our hangar at 
Poplar Grove Airport or under the pavilion which belongs to the Vintage Wings & Wheels Museum. On 
June 2nd, there is a Dog & Brat Day lunch at the museum to which some car clubs will be invited. This is 
not a car show, but rather an outing which Ken might also make into a mini run for our club from a 
designated starting point to the museum. For a $6.00 donation you will get a brat or hot dog, chips, kraut, 
beans, cookies and a drink. Ken surveyed those at the meeting to see who is interested and about 30% of 
members responded “Yes”. 
Webmaster - Linda Stimart: Absent. 
Parade Director - Dennis Mathews: Loves Park and Pecatonica already submitted their forms for this 
year’s parades. 
 7. Old Business:   
Bowling Party February 17th: Leon stated that it was a very fun time and the trophies were a nice touch. 
Convention registration: Discussed above. 
Regional Awards Banquet: Everyone should be signed up by now. 
 8. New Business: 
Report on Board Meeting: Leon reported that at tonight’s board meeting we discussed NCCC’s two classes 
of members. They are “Associate” and “Enthusiast”. Nancy Bailey has been working on the language 
regarding these membership guideline proposals to place into our bylaws. She will distribute copies of the 
changes at our next meeting and we will vote on them at that time. The associate member differs from the 
enthusiast in that the associate member used to be a National Council Member in the past. The changes 
we had made previously regarding the updated cost allowance of our raffle items and tickets must go into 
the bylaws as well. Also discussed were our charities. Please let Leon know if you have any charities to 
consider. One that he is considering is Rock House Kids. The charity committee is comprised at this time 
of Doris, Donna, Barb Johnson and Wendy. Another topic talked about was whether to renew our Bocker 
contract. Jeff and Ken volunteered to go to Bocker with Leon to talk to the manager, Dell. Bocker has been 
a good supporter for our club. Leon announced that the Fall Run that the Pecks and Stimarts are hosting 
will be moved to September 22. The Weiner Roast at Gorsch’s will have to be on September 29th. The 
final topic at the board meeting tonight was a Fun Club Day Autocross run. Jack Wilson will show us how 
to run our car through the race course at Rivet’s Stadium. He is considering the dates of June 2nd, June 
17th or June 30th. 
Wine Tasting Party March 17th. 
New Cars – Kerry Lopin had purchased a 2018 Corvette just before he passed away. 
Other? - None. 
 9. Collection of Fines: $4. 
10. Raffles: 1

st
 winner – Dale Samuelson - $50 gift card to Target and Corvette cooler. 2

nd
 winner – Bob 

Rogers - Mystery Box – gift card and set of Corvette coasters. 
11. Attendance Drawing: $30 – William Naretta - not present. April drawing will be $40.  
12. Adjournment: - 7:35 pm. 
 Next Club Monthly Meeting:  April 8th, 2018 – 6 pm, Social Hour, 7pm Meeting. 
Respectfully submitted, Cindy Starzyk 

(Continued from page 5) 
 

Did you get a new or new to you Corvette and want the club to know? We can’t tell it if we don’t know it! 

Even if someone else tells us we can’t publish the news unless you give your permission. 

Just send an email and photo to the editor letting us know all about it and we’ll put it in the newsletter. 
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PROPOSED BY-LAW CHANGES 
   Submitted by Nancy Bailey 

 
 
NICC is proposing two by-law changes that will be voted on at the next meeting. Summaries of 
the proposed changes are provided below. The purpose of the changes is to bring NICC By-
Laws consistent with NCCC By-Laws. Please review and be prepared to vote at the April mem-
bership meeting. 
 
ASSOCIATE MEMBER 
Current by-law states (verbiage highlighted in red proposed to be changed): 
Associate Member – Club members who no longer own Corvettes at Club renewal deadline 
shall be considered Associate Members, receiving the benefits of membership, upon payment 
of dues.  He/She may hold a position in the corporation and has voting rights.  Associate Mem-
bership will be limited to 12 calendar months.  
 
Proposed by-law if approved (verbiage highlighted in green is new language): 
Associate Member – Club members who no longer own Corvettes and were former NCCC 
Members shall be considered an Associate Member, receiving the privileges of Primary mem-
bers except the right to hold office or compete for National or Regional points. 
 

 
ENTHUSIAST MEMBER 
This change would create a new class of membership not currently existing in by-law. Therefore 
no change to existing by-law will be made. The proposed by-law would appear if approved: 
Enthusiast Member – This membership is available to anyone who is a Corvette Enthusiast.  
Any requests for such status shall be directed to NICC Membership Director.  Enthusiast Mem-
bers need not comply with Corvette ownership.  An Enthusiast Member shall be entitled to all of 
the privileges of Primary Members except the right to hold office in NICC or compete for Na-
tional or Regional points.  Upon payment of dues, the applicant shall become an Enthusiast 
Member.  

VETTE GRINS 
 
The Chauffeur 

A renowned philosopher was held in high regard by his chauffeur, who listened in awe at every 
speech while his boss would easily answer questions about morality and ethics. 
 
Then one day the chauffeur approached the philosopher and asked if he was willing to switch 
roles for the evening's lecture. The philosopher agreed and, for a while, the chauffeur handled 
himself remarkably well. When it came time for questions from the guests, a woman in the back 
asked, "Is the epistemological view of the universe still valid in an existentialist world?" 
 
"That is an extremely simple question," he responded. "So simple, in fact, that even my driver 
could answer that, which is exactly what he will do." 
 
Source: Thomas Ellsworth. 
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From the Editor 
   Editor: Preston Morgan 
 

 

Last month I announced the creation of the Vette Visions Honor Role. All you have to do to 
earn a spot on the Honor Role is to have an article published in the newsletter. The more arti-
cles that you have published; the higher you rise on the Honor Role. A member must have 
three articles published to achieve High Honors. At the end of the year we will see who the 
Honor and High Honor members are in the NICC. Sorry members, if you are already a 
monthly columnist for Vette Visions, you will need to submit another article to claim a spot on 
the Honor Role. 

I am pleased to announce that members are achieving their spot on the Honor Role. Con-
gratulations to all Vette Visions Honor Role members. What? Your name is not listed. It could 
be. Get your pens out, your keyboards warmed up, and get to writing. All articles to be consid-
ered for Vette Visions can be submitted to me through the website and emailing them to the 
Editor. I eagerly await your contributions. 

The following is a list of Vette Visions Honor Role recipients: 

HONORS 
Donna Mathews 
Tauna Billups 
Cindy and Ken Starzyk 
Jack Wilson 
Nancy Bailey (2) 

HIGH HONORS 
None yet! 

THE FORUM 

Vette Visions is starting a new service for members. It is called The Forum. This will be a col-
umn where members can exchange ideas and views on particular Corvette issues or submit a 
question(s) and the Editor will research and/or reach out to members to find an answer. All 
contributions to The Forum are welcomed and encouraged. You can submit your contribu-
tions directly to me through the website and emailing them to the Editor. Please indicate that 
you are wishing to access The Forum.   

VETTE GRINS 
 
Q: What happens when a frog’s Corvette breaks? 
A: It gets toad. 
 
Q: What did the ping pong ball say to the golf ball? 
A: Cute dimples. 
 
Q: Why can’t you trust an atom? 
A: Because they literally make-up everything. 
 
Source: Internet 
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2018 BOWLING and DINNER EVENT 
   Submitted by Cindy and Ken Starzyk 

 
Our 2018 bowling and dinner event on February 17th was a ball!! We had 10 bowlers. Many of 
those who were unable to bowl came to watch, laugh and mingle. We played two games. Here 
are the elite winners of the prestigious trophy awards: 

Dennis Mathews for the “Men’s High Series” 
Barb Jackson for the “Women’s High Series” 
Jim Kruse for the “Men’s Nice Try” 

Congratulations to all!! 

After bowling there were 21 for dinner at Old Chicago. We heard several compliments on the 
food quality and Old Chicago accommodated our club nicely. Almost everyone lingered after 
eating, to socialize more and enjoy each other’s company even longer. We are confident that 
everyone had a really great time!  

2018 ANNUAL MIDWEST REGION PARTY 
   Submitted by Jack Wilson 

 
Our Annual Midwest Region Party was held Saturday March 10, 2018 at the William Tell Holiday Inn in 
Countryside, IL. This is an annual banquet to recognize the Regional Points Award Winners for the 
categories of Workers, Men, Ladies, Clubs, and Champions who participated in Sanctioned Concours 
and People’s Choice Car Shows, Rallies, and Auto Cross Events within the MWR during 2017.  

All MWR members are welcome to attend this event. There were 114 attendees this year, which is the 
largest attendance on record. Of the 28 Clubs within the MWR, there were 12 Club Governors in atten-
dance at this event.  

NICC had six in attendance with Arnie & Nancy Bailey, Dale & Carolyn Samuelson, and Jack & Janet 
Wilson. Arnie received awards for 7th Place Worker and 14th Place Men. Nancy received 3rd Place 
Worker and recognition for coordination & procurement of all the MWR Awards for the banquet. Dale 
received 2nd Place Men’s Award. Carolyn received 2nd Place Ladies Award. Jack received 21st Place 
for Worker Award and 34th Place for Men. Janet received 20th Place for Worker Award and 21st Place 
for Ladies.  

Arnie accepted the 4th Place Regional Club Award for Northern Illinois Corvette Club.  

The MWR 2017 Men & Ladies Champions were recognized. As a tradition, the prior year’s King 
passes the crown, cape, and staff.  Jack was the 2016 MWR Men’s Champion. Jack gave a presenta-
tion and proclamation upon passing the reign over to Ed Cassel from the Wisconsin Corvette Club, as 
2017 MWR Champion.  

This is a fun event to meet other members of the MWR and have the opportunity to socialize with other 
individuals who have the same interest and desire to enjoy ownership of their Corvettes. I would en-
courage everyone to attend next year’s banquet to not only experience this event, but to show the sup-
port behind NICC. I would also encourage you to participate in one or more of the 2018 MWR events to 
obtain points not only for you but those points also count toward NICC as a club. You may earn 
enough to receive your own recognition at a future banquet.  

Several pictures are included to show the activity that went on at this event.  
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Moments from the 2018 ANNUAL MIDWEST REGION PARTY 
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Proxy Governor’s Report for February 24, 2018, meetings at Sheraton Westport – St. Louis, MO 

MIDWEST REGION and NATIONAL COUNCIL OF CORVETTE CLUBS 
GOVERNORS MEETINGS 

MWR RCD – Ray Bair 
There are104 assigned speed events numbers for 2018.  The Midwest Region has 225 events, compromising 23 
weekends, scheduled for 2018. 

NCCC Scholarships 
Acceptance of applications for $1,000 scholarships started 2/1/18 and will end 6/1/18.  Winners will be announced at 
Convention. 

NCCC Facebook 
Teresa Eller is asking everyone to add any active NCCC members.  The NCCC Facebook can’t grow unless we add 
people.  We can use this to post events, whether sanctioned or non–sanctioned. 

MWR RE – Larry Pagliaro 
Joan Thomas was appointed Webmaster for the MWR for 2018. 

NCCC Membership Cards 
New 2018 membership cards will be mailed out to everyone who was a member as of 2/16. 

Waiver Information 
To understand NCCC Waivers, please review:  Who is Covered?, What is Covered?, FAQs and Insurance Waiver 
Forms that can be found at this URL: https://www.corvettesnccc.org/Insurance.html  

 Business Manager’s Plain & Simple Insurance Talk 

  Who is Covered? ~ October 1, 2016 - What is Covered? ~ November 1, 2016 

  FAQs ~ Last Updated November 18, 2017 

 Insurance Waiver Forms 

  Release and Waiver Form - Parent Consent Form - Minor’s Assumption Form 
 
NCCC Charity: 

The following message was received from Michele Cantelmo, NCCC Director of Charity on 3/6/2018: 
 

Dear Supporter of St. Jude: 
I would like to thank you for your purchase of the $50 Raffle Ticket (s) for a Certificate Valued at 
$55,000 towards a new Corvette or a Cash Offer of $40,000.  The balance of the proceeds from the 
raffle was to be awarded to St. Jude Children’s Research Hospital. 
Unfortunately, due to not having many tickets sold to date and only 5 more months left to sell tickets 
we feel we will not be able to sell enough tickets to cover the prize and provide a donation to St. 
Jude.  Therefore, on February 24th, 2018 at the National Governor’s Meeting in St. Louis, a motion 
was passed to discontinue this raffle. 
Here are your options: 
You can choose to have NCCC donate the money you paid for ticket (s) directly to St. Jude. 
You can choose to apply the money you paid for your ticket (s) toward raffle tickets for a Rogue 

Fine Instrument Guitar with 13 Autographs and a Certificate of Authenticity.  This Guitar was do-
nated to NCCC and 100% money collected will be awarded to St. Jude Children’s Research 
Hospital. 

You may request a refund. 

Please reply to this email advising me which option you prefer. 

Regards, Michele Cantelmo  

NCCC Sponsorship 

Hagerty Insurance is sponsoring the People’s Choice and Judged Concours at the 2018 New Orleans Con-

vention.  Hagerty has a kit available for clubs sponsoring People’s Choice Events.  I am checking into this 

for the club.  It was reported that 89,000 Corvette Owners have Hagerty policies.  
(Continued on page 10) 

https://www.corvettesnccc.org/Insurance.html
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Mid-America Motorworks 

Mike Yager, Chief Cheerleader, spoke to the Board of Governors.  He joined as a member of NCCC in 

1970.  He spoke about visiting St. Jude Children’s Hospital where 83% of contributions go to the chil-

dren.  Doctors are responsible for patient care and research.  The tour of the facility focused on technol-

ogy.  They do not showcase the kids. 

On 8/31/2018, Mike will be inducted into the National Corvette Museum Hall of Fame. 

September 22 & 23, 2018, will be the 25th Annual FunFest.  Check out information at:   

http://www.corvettefunfest.com/ 

Mike noted that he, Michael Jr., Blake, Tabbi and Betsy would go out on club visits upon request.  

 
 

  Men’s Midwest Regional Report   Ladies Midwest Regional Report 
 

 

 

 

 

 Club Midwest Regional Report 

 

Nancy Bailey, Proxy Governor 

 

 

NCCC Points Reporting - Competition Year 2017 

(Continued from Page 9) 

Place First Name Last Name 

2  DALE  SAMUELSON 

14   ARNOLD  BAILEY 

34  JACK WILSON 

57  GEORGE CHAMBERLAIN 

70  BRICK LOGAN 

129  PAUL  ZEIEN 

177  KEN  STARZYK 

178  GENE  STIMART 

246  LEON  GORSCH 

247  JEFFREY  DREWELOW 

248  DON  JOHNSON 

249  ROBERT   LAI 

250  DENNIS  MATHEWS 

Place First Name Last Name 

2  CAROLYN  SAMUELSON 

21  JANET  WILSON 

28  NANCY  BAILEY 

62  KRIS  LOGAN 

111  SUSAN  CHAMBERLAIN 

163  LOUISE  GORSCH 

164  CINDY  STARZYK 

165  ONIE  DREWELOW 

166  LINDA  STIMART 

167  BARB  JOHNSON 

Place Club Number Club Name Total Regional Points Events Attended 

4 MW-167 NORTHER ILLINOIS CORVETTE CLUB 4771 160 
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NICC  Vette  Visions 
 

    Northern Illinois Corvette Club, Inc. is a non-profit  
charitable organization dedicated to the promotion of 
Corvette ownership and operation. 
    The club provides Corvette information and encourages 
others to participate in its ownership and enjoyment by 
holding meetings, events (concours, parades, races, rallies, 
runs, shows) and socials. 
    Through the magnetism of the Corvette, the club raises 
funds and supports various local and national non-profit 
organizations. 
    NICC is a 100% member club of the National Council of 
Corvette Clubs (NCCC). Membership is limited to owners of 
Corvettes. 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
     NCCC Lifetime members are only required to pay NICC 
dues.  For more information on the NICC and NCCC go to 
their websites at the links below. 
     VETTE VISIONS, NICC’s newsletter, is published 
monthly on our website and a publication notice is e-mailed 
to all members, advertisers and Corvette enthusiasts who 
have provided us with their email address and have 
expressed an interest in our publication. Materials submitted 
and published in VETTE VISIONS are believed to be 
accurate and NICC assumes no legal responsibilities of 
correctness. 
   

The club’s mailing address is: 
 

Northern Illinois Corvette Club, Inc. 
P.O. Box  573 

Rockford, Illinois  61105-0573 
 

Corvette  Links 
 

Northern Illinois Corvette Club  www.nicccorvette.com  

          New      Renew        Late Renew Fee 
 

PRIMARY         $50       $50           $50 + $10 
MEMBER      (If not postmarked 
       by Oct. 15th) 
CO-MEMBER*     $10        $10  
 
*(spouse, dependent, companion) 

Newsletter & Website Contributions 
 

Vette Visions is your newsletter.  Your contributions  
are welcome.  Corvette related pictures, stories,  
editorials, ads, or other appropriate materials are  

welcome.  Please email items to  

editor@nicccorvette.com  or 

webmaster@nicccorvette.com  

 
Text file formats are best in .doc, .docx, .rtf or .txt, and 

photos in .jpg, .jpeg, .png or .bmp files.  Thank you. 
 

   DEADLINE for all Reports, Items, Advertising, and 
Articles in EACH issue is the FRIDAY following the 

monthly meeting. 
 
 

Vette Visions & Website Advertising 
 

Need help developing your ads?  Design assistance  
is free with half or full page 12-month ads and new 
copy can be submitted at any time. Your ads will 

appear on our Website. 
 

 

 Size of Ad Rate / 12 Months 
 Full Page $300 
   Half Page $150 

2017  NICC  Officers / Directors 

President Leon Gorsch 815-291-5357 

Governor Arnie Bailey 815-547-5942 

Secretary Cindy Starzyk   

Treasurer Doug Billups   

Parliamentarian Doris Hicks   

Sgt.-at-Arms Gene Stimart   

Membership Tauna Billups 815-654-9584 

Social Director Barb Jackson  

Editor Preston Morgan 217-494-2126 

Advisory Committee Chairs  

Webmaster Linda Stimart 815-298-8415 

Advertising Jeff Drewelow  

Historians 
Nancy Bailey 
Carolyn Samuelson 

815-547-5942 
815-234-7273 

Parade Director Dennis Mathews 815-282-3138 

Quartermaster Barb Johnson  

NCM Ambassador Louise Gorsch 815-291-6357 

Public Relations Ken Starzyk  

Sunshine Chair Doris Hicks  

NOTE 
When sending emails to NICC members, ALWAYS put 

“NICC” in the subject.  Most of us do not open messages we 
do not recognize. 

    All copyrighted images, trademarks and other materials appearing in the 

VetteVisions newsletter and NICCCorvette.com website that are not the property 

of NICC are the property of their respective owners and are used here with the 

expressed or implied consent of their owners for the sole purpose of identifying 

or publicizing  the owner’s product or service and not for any intended profit or 

gain by NICC.  

    All Corvette Trademarks and Logos on this site are used under license granted 

to NCCC by Chevrolet Motor Division. Corvette is a registered trademark of the 

Chevrolet Motor Division, General Motors  

    Neither NICC nor NCCC shall be held liable for any opinions or statements 

expressed in this newsletter.  

http://www.nicccorvette.com
mailto:editor@nicccorvette.com?subject=NICC%20News
mailto:webmaster@nicccorvette.com?subject=NICC%20Classified%20Ad
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Classifieds 

Love ‘Vettes, Have Fun, Give Back! 

Web-Link to Classified Ads:   http://nicccorvette.com/index.cfm/nicc-advertisers/nicc-classifieds/ 

                                                

Web-Link to Classified Ads:   http://nicccorvette.com/index.cfm/nicc-advertisers/nicc-classifieds/ 

Member / Non-member  Want-Ads 

Members are encouraged to use Vette Visions and our 
website to buy and sell Corvette related items.  This 

service is free of charge to members. Member ads may 
contain photos and those might only appear on the 

website. Member ads will automatically renew until we 
are told to stop running the ad.  

 Ads for non-members will be published, subject to 
editorial restrictions, at a fee of $5.00 per month for a 

business card size ad. Non-member ads must be 
renewed each month on or before the Wednesday 

following the monthly meeting. 
Mailing and email contact information is on the previous 

page. 

Is a proud sponsor of NICC  

http://nicccorvette.com/index.cfm/nicc-advertisers/nicc-classifieds/
mailto:dsmilleruw1@gmail.com?subject=NICC%20-%202015%20Corvette%20For%20Sale
http://nicccorvette.com/index.cfm/nicc-advertisers/nicc-classifieds/
http://www.bockerautogroup.com/

